Cessna Township Organizational

January 8, 2024

The board of Cessna Township Trustees met in special session on Monday January 8th, 2024 at 7:00 pm at the
township hall with all trustees and fiscal officer present for the purpose of reorganizing for 2024.

The fiscal officer opened the meeting and began by administering the oath of office to newly re-elected Bill Hull.

The fiscal officer then called for nominations for president of the board. Mr.Vermillion moved to nominate Mr. Hull
as president. Mr.Eibling seconded with all voting aye.

President Hull then asked for nominations for vice-president. Mr.Hull moved to nominate Mr. Vermillion for vice-
president. Mr. Eibling seconded with all voting aye.

Mr.Vermillion motioned for the following special board representatives:
Mr. Eibling- Regional planning, Mr. Hull- BKP ambulance board, Mr. Vermillion- Board of Health, and Mr.

Vermillion- fire prevention officer. Mr. Hull seconded the motion with all voting aye.

Mr.Eibling moved to maintain the Cessna Township Records Commission as the county auditor, president of the
Cessna Township board of trustees and the fiscal officer. Mr. Hull seconded with all voting aye.

Mr. Eibling moved to maintain the audit/budget committee as the trustees and fiscal officer. Mr.Hull seconded with all
voting aye.

Mr.Vermillion moved to hold monthly meetings at the township hall on the second Monday of each month starting at
7:00 p.m. Mr. Eibling seconded with all voting aye.

Mr. Vermillion moved to establish the Kenton Times as the official newspaper for all legal notices. Mr Eibling
seconded with all voting aye.

Mr. Hull moved to reimburse mileage at the federal rate. Mr. Vermillion seconded with all voting aye.

The zoning officer was asked to confirm the zoning board memberships. He indicated that he was working on
replacing long time member Larry Ludwig, who has recently passed away, and would update the board next month.

Wesley J. Potter, Fiscal Officer
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